
After Hours Emergencies Only: 6454 4600 

Anzac Day 

To me Anzac Day is the most important day in 
our history, as we take the time to thank service 
men and women past and present, and to 
appreciate the loss, heartache and pain of our 
families through war.  A fantastic turnout to the 
dawn services in both across the Shire. Lest we 

forget. 

Grand Openings 

On Friday 20 April 2018 we enjoyed the 
company of the Hon Adele Farina, and the Hon 
Terry Redman and Nerreda Hillier of LotteryWest 
in the Manjimup Timber Park for the opening of 
the Community Volunteer Hub,  the accessible 
pathways in the hamlet and the Sandra Donovan 

Sound Shell. 

Following the official opening of the sound shell  
the crowd was entertained by some of the 
astounding talent  that we have in our region. 
Congratulations to the team involved in 
organising the event and also to all the 
performers on the night. I spoke with Sandra’s 
mum Doris and her family for some time on 
Friday evening and they are very happy to see 
Sandra’s dream of a entertainment venue come 

to fruition. 

Save our Camp Schools 

The CEO and I attended a protest march in 
Bunbury earlier on Friday as part of an ongoing 
drive to change the State Government’s 
decision to close camp schools. About 100 
people attended the march from the Blair Street 
Foreshore to the Hon Adele Farina’s office in 
Victoria Street, where Ms Farina assured us she 

would make our concerns known to the Premier. 

Unearthed Pemberton Festival 

The 2018 Unearthed Pemberton Festival is 
currently running until 6 May 2018 and 
showcases the beauty and diversity of the 
Southern Forests through its food and wine, art, 
heritage and nature-based adventure.  Pick up a 
programme around Pemberton now or visit the 
website  

https://www.unearthedpemberton.com.au 

 

Until next time  …. Paul 

A message from our  

Shire President 

Cr Paul Omodei 
2 May 2018 

 Manjimup Northcliffe Pemberton Walpole 

Manjimup Town Centre Revitalisation 
Northern Roundabout 
 Works on the new roundabout are expected to 
be completed in May or June 2018. Although 
the Highway is not closed to traffic motorists 
should expect some delays with temporary 
traffic signals in place.  

Manjin Rec Plaza 
Sadly due to unfavourable weather forecast for 
Saturday 21 April the official opening of the 
Manjin Recreation Plaza was cancelled. It is 
expected to be rescheduled for spring. 
Wellness & Respite Community Centre 
The Wellness and Respite Community Centre is 
very close to completion and the Home and 
Community Care team have moved in. The 
construction of the wellness centre has created 
substantial employment opportunities 
averaging eight local employees on site 
throughout the course of construction. There 
will be ongoing positions for 30 employees 
including support workers, home maintenance 
staff, administration, gardener, 30 volunteers 
and six more employees to be appointed shortly 
including registered and enrolled nurses and 
respite staff. 
Manjimup Timber and Heritage Park 
 The Hon Adele Farina visited the park on Friday 
an officially opened the Volunteer Community 
Hub, the accessible pathways in the hamlet and 
the Sandra Donovan Sound Shell. 
The Forge has been completed in the 
Blacksmith Shop and wiring has been carried 
out, waiting on fittings. 
90% of graphics for the State Timber Museum 
redevelopment have been completed and 
approved, pre-wiring complete, memorial area 
gutted with new structural steel installed and 
external boards washed down. 
The locomotive and williamette have been 
sandblasted and painted. Further design works 
for the area are being undertaken.  

SHIRE BULLETIN 

Council Meeting  

The next Ordinary Meeting of the Manjimup 
Shire Council will be held in the Manjimup  
Council Chambers, Cnr Rose and Brockman 
Streets, Manjimup. The meeting commences at 
5.30pm on Thursday, 3 May 2018.  Copies of the 
agenda are available via the Shire website, at 
any library within the Shire of Manjimup or the 
Administration Office. Any person wishing to 
address or ask a question of the Council is 
welcome to do so at the start of the meeting. 
Please note that if there are confidential items to 
be discussed, members of the public may be 

asked to leave the room for a period of time.  

Want to know sooner? 
Download Antenno Now 


